
Carroll Shelby Interview with Donn Gurney (12/04/03) 

Donn Gurney showed Carroll Shelby his file of photos and data 
at his offices in Los Angeles. Gurney was accompanied by 
motorsport author Art Evans of Redondo Beach, California. 

Shelby looked at the photos and the various bits of information 
and indicated he remembered the car well, although the actual 
details of its use and disposition are fuzzy after all these years. 

Shelby laughed about the "stolen car" story and said that was 
the public story and then started to relate the true 
circumstances. He stopped and said, "It's better to let a 
sleeping dog lie." 

At this point Shelby digressed and said that there is so much 
misinformation about the cars, the operation, the relationships 
with Ford and, of course, Shelby himself, that even he has a 
hard time recalling things as they really were. 

Shelby further stated that his operation was very "freewheeling" 
and a lot of things took place that were never documented very 
well. Changes were made to cars overnight, decisions were 
made and implemented very quickly and, of course, he was 
often gone and not aware of all the details. 

Shelby studied the drafted letter very closely before signing it. 
He was fully aware of exactly what it says and stated that while 
the details of "Little Red" might not be fully detailed, he was 
comfortable in signing the letter as it fairly represented his 
personal knowledge of the vehicle. 

Shelby did not, seem to be very concerned about our failure to 
fully document the color changes of the vehicle, saying that 




